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       Scouting in Rusthall 
                    1959
“I have suggested Scouting as a good thing for boys because I began it myself when I was a boy”

Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
The Rusthall Rover Crew is formed

The Rusthall Rover Crew is first established this year, under Rover Leader Cyril “Cy” Graber and Rover Mate Rod Bavin  - initially meeting in the Mission Hall.
Do you know the date and who attended the first meeting ? If so, please HERE .
The St Paul’s Guild of Servers

January 1959

The Vicar announces that he would like to establish a Guild of Servers – young people who would assist him at the Services of Holy Communion.  
A number of Scouts and Senior Scouts offer their services, thus furthering te linkages between Church and Scout Group.
Rusthall Senior Scouts Achieve Success
From the St Paul’s Parish Magazine - April 1959
We congratulate the Rusthall Senior Scouts on winning the Jewel Cup Competition for 1959. The winning team comprised of P.L. E Simpson, G Barker and D. Green. Our team was one of ten entering from the Tunbridge Wells district. The competition takes the form of a field exercise, and is designed to measure initiative, leadership and team spirit. The Rusthall Team were able to demonstrate their superiority over the other competitors, and won the cup by a clear majority.
Our Gang Show cometh

From the St Paul’s Parish Magazine - April 1959
	THE  RUSTHALL  SCOUTS  AND  CUBS

are  presenting
A  GANG  SHOW

on

FRIDAY & SATURDAY, 10th and 11th APRIL
at 7.30 p.m. in the PARISH HALL.

Reserved Tickets: 2/6, 2/- and 1/6 are available  from  any
Scout or Mrs Bavin at the  Central Stores in the High  Street.

DO NOT MISS THE SHOW OF A LIFETIME
	Not that the 1959 vintage of the Rusthall grapevine was in any way infertile – but this adjacent advertisement for our Gang Show appeared in the April issue of the Parish Magazine.
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Imagine – a front row seat for much less than the Income Tax on a 2012 pound !


Our Gang Show 
April 1959

The Gang Show was presented as a television programme and the front of the stage was designed to resemble a giant TV screen.  
The show opened with all the Cubs and Scouts on stage singing Ralph Reader’s Gang Show song – ‘Crest of a Wave’.  
There then followed a series of sketches and routines by Cubs, Scouts, Senior Scouts and Leaders, interspersed with spoof ‘adverts’.  Several of the sketches were based on those devised by Ralph Reader and used in his earlier Gang Shows.  Others, including the ‘adverts’ were developed from ideas contributed by members of the Group and supporters.  
	Dance routines developed and choreographed by Mrs Jeanette Stacey included one by the high-kicking ‘Flappers’ whilst a classic ballet pas de deux was performed by Johan Cotton and his partner Noella Boxallsky (also known as John Cotton and Skip Boxall).  

The show closed with a second rendering of ‘Crest of a Wave’ with the whole cast on stage.

The show would not have been possible but for the tireless efforts of the producer Mrs Jeanette Stacey who spent many hours directing and coaching the cast. Casting and rehearsal sessions were held every week either at the Girls’ School or in the Parish Hall. Make up was provided by Mrs Doreen Hollamby with assistance from Joyce Packham and a band of helpers.  The Stage Manager was Tom Bass.
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The show was such a success and generated so much interest in the village that an extra performance had to be arranged.
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	The Cast and Production Team


A joint Scout & Guide Jumble Sale

Saturday 30 May 1959

The Scout Troop and the Guide Company held a joint Jumble Sale in the Mission Hall and raised £50 in aid of Troop and Company funds. 
The Reverend Brian Birchmore 
arrives in Rusthall

October 1959

The Reverend Brian Birchmore takes up the post of Curate – his first post after leaving the London College of Divinity.  
Aged 24 and married to Judith, Brian and his wife were to become actively involved with the youth organisations associated with St Paul’s Church.  
Members of the Group were able to meet Brian at the Harvest Supper held in the Mission Hall on Saturday 3rd October.  
Several were also present to hear him deliver his first sermon at Harvest Thanksgiving the following day.
The Rusthall Ranger Guide Company is formed

October 1959

	The Rusthall Ranger Guide Company was formed this month, under the Leadership of Joyce Packham (formerly Brownie Guide Leader). 

The new Company made its first appearance in public on 3rd October when its members provided assistance with the preparation and serving of food at the Harvest Supper. 

The Ranger Company was to develop a strong relationship with the Senior Scout Troop and participated in many joint training and social activities.

Joyce Packham
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Operation Challenge 
More success for our Senior Scouts

From the St Paul’s Parish Magazine – February 1960
The most outstanding piece of news over the past months was the success of the Seniors in Operation Challenge. This was a tough challenge against all Kent groups. Our “A” Patrol put up a remarkable show and qualified for the Kent Challenge Pennant. Congratulations (although a bit belated) ! “B” Patrol were just a few points behind. Both of these patrols had to undergo an intensive progravmme of activities. These included a 30-mile, all night cycle trip – with various obstacles  to overcome – including map reading and climbing.
Do you know the date and venue of this year’s Operation Challenge ? If so, please click HERE.
	Skip completes his preliminary training

November 1959

Skip Boxall completes his ‘Wood Badge Preliminary Training.
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Scout Movement Milestones - 1959
	July
	Tenth World Jamboree, Philippines.

	
	

	September
	Sir Charles Maclean appointed Chief Scout of the Commonwealth.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

The Flappers





From L to R – Peter Garrod, Robin Boxall, Patrick Watson, Peter Wale & Peter Bass
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